
NOUS41 KWBC 282050 
PNSWSH 
 
Service Change Notice 22-105 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
450 PM EDT Fri Oct 28 2022 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Ben Kyger 
         Director, NCEP Central Operations 
 
Subject: NWS API Version 1.10.1 Upgrade on or around November 16, 2022 
 
This Service Change Notice is intended to inform users that effective on 
or around November 16th at 1500 Coordinated Universal Time (UTC), the 
National Weather Service (NWS) API application, https://api.weather.gov, 
will add International Civil Aviation Organization (ICAO) Meteorological 
Information Exchange Model (IWXXM) products to the /stations endpoint.  
Please see https://api.weather.gov/openapi.yaml for more details. 
 
This release addresses the following issues reported by the public: 
 
api.weather.gov/stations being unavailable 
Observation eXtensible Markup Language (XML) data being unavailable for 
some stations 
Observation precipitation values being 0 or null. 
 
Additionally, Avalanche Weather Guidance messages will now be available 
via the products endpoint at: https://api.weather.gov/products/types/AVG. 
 
Please direct questions, comments or requests regarding this 
implementation to the contacts below.  We will review any feedback and 
decide whether to proceed. 
 
For questions regarding the operating aspects, please contact: 
 
Josh Huber 
NCEP/NCO 
College Park, MD 
idp-support@noaa.gov 
 
For technical questions regarding this notification, please contact: 
 
Kolly Mars 
Software Development Branch 
NCEP Central Operations 
sdb.support@noaa.gov 
(301) 683-1303 
 

https://api.weather.gov/
https://api.weather.gov/openapi.yaml
https://api.weather.gov/products/types/AVG
mailto:idp-support@noaa.gov
mailto:sdb.support@noaa.gov


National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification 
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